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MESSAGE FROM THE PASTOR
Dear Bethany Family,

   By now you have probably noticed the rectangular
space planned for the playground between the church
and the Manse. This playground should be completed
before Vacation Bible School. Thank your property
committee and volunteers for making this happen! I think
it is important to understand the purpose and vison
behind this endeavor and talking about it in our
newsletter is a great way to get the information out.
   The playground will serve the Bethany Church family
first and foremost. It will be a resource for events like
Vacation Bible School. It will also be used on Sunday
mornings  during the warm months to help the children
release their energy and help them stay focused on their
Sunday morning lesson. It will be a resource for our
church community. It will be a place for young families to
take their kids. This playground is an investment in the
families of our church.
   The playground is also a practical statement by which
Bethany proclaims its values. One high value is our
children. When Interim Pastor Bob Stauffer surveyed the
congregation a few years back, it was a consistent theme
that he had discovered...
(con't. on p. 2)

NEWSLETTER                     MAY 2023



    NEW PLAYGROUND        NEW PLAYGROUND    
        MAY 2023  PAGE 2

Bethany Church has a rich history of caring for
family and youth throughout the Mercer area.
   A playground is also a powerful statement to
the broader Mercer community that we care
about children. It's a statement that will bring a
positive perspective of Bethany Church to people
who might not specifically know us. We recently
posted pictures of the playground on Facebook
and the post "reached" over 3,000 people.  Eight
hundred people clicked on the post to read more
about it and eighty people commented. Finally, it
resulted in two new kids signing up for VBS!
   The playground will bring opportunity for
outreach. We plan to have public hours where
people in the community are welcome to use the
playground. It is the only playground in the
downtown area and will attract attention and
interest throughout the day. As a soft tool for
outreach, we can have information about our
church available at the playground with some
seating for parents.

   For those of us who are in the church
throughout the day, it will generate
opportunities to talk with parents as they
bring their kids to the playground. Finally, it
can be used as a tool to build relationships
with people. For example, it is our intention
to host play dates for kids and their
parents from VBS. These play dates will be
a bridge to build relationships between
church members and non church
members. In time, we believe it will result in
having more VBS families come visit
Bethany and stay at Bethany because they
have built relationships here before they
even attend a Sunday morning service.
When strategically used, the playground
will be a conduit for outreach opportunities,
a symbol of our commitment to children,
and a positive reminder of how Bethany
Church is a blessing to the Mercer
community.
Pastor Bob
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The West Virginia Mission Trip will be teaching Bible School
in Circleville, WV. The trip dates are June 17-24, 2023. We'd
love to have you join us for the week or even a few days. We
are still looking for teens and adults to help minister and
share Jesus with our friends in West Virginia.
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WEST
VIRGINIA
MISSION

TRIP
JUNE 17-24

HELP NEEDED



VAN DRIVERS
VAN CLEANERS

PRAYER WARRIORS
KITCHEN HELP

CLASSROOM HELP
CAMP HELP

FOOD DONATIONS

CONTACT 
INFORMATION

AMY CAMERON 
724-854-3056

ITEMS NEEDED

Your paragraph text

DAWN DISH SOAP
STORE COOKIES

BREAKFAST BARS
Fruit Snacks

CEREAL
SALAD DRESSINGS
PEANUT BUTTER 

JELLY
PAM SPRAY

 AA BATTERIES





WILLOW WOMEN'S CENTER IS MOVING TO HERMITAGE

CONTACT PAM MUEHLMAN FOR MORE INFORMATION

724-669-2589



Annual Fund Raiser Events
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October 4 & 5 
2023

Save  the
Date

Financial Report
You will notice that our Finance Report is showing a budget deficit. This reason is that the Session

approved a budget deficit for the year to fund several capital improvements and some other
needs. The deficit will be covered by funds in our savings. There will probably be a deficit

throughout the year.

January-March 2023
Income               $  98,563
Expenses           $120,990
Difference         $-22,428
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